Bndge (Marathon) -

Bridge (Men)—N. Nudmg

Coffee Klatch—B. Dymond-—235-
T. Mishik—235-9931

Garden Club—L. Espy-235-3518

Golf—18 Holes (men)—T. Strasser—237-7235 or

F. Gambeski—237-5466
Golf—9 Holes (ien)—B. Huish 237-5631

Golf—18 Holes (women)—G. Swenson 235-9233
Golf—9 Holes (women)—C. Krauth—237-7544 or

E. Belbutowski 235-3819
Mah Jongg—L. Autorino—237-7745
Newsletter Editors—D & V Franco—237- 9190
Pinochle—YV. Franco—237-9190
Poker-(men)—V. Autorino—237-7745 or

P. Kelly—237-1898
Singles Club—C. Kelly—235-0446
Telephone Directory—D. Toelkes—235-2023
Tennis—(men)— J. Hoover -235-0261,

(women)— D. Gambrell—237-3556

Water Aerobics (in season)—

J. Moore—-—-235-2342

Building/Grounds/Pool/Tennis Courts—

W. Murren—235-3733
Social/Clubhouse—S. Strasser—237-7235
Covenant Committee—F. D’ Amato —235-8885
Architectural Review Board—

D. Phillips—235-9338

This Newslettef is published quarterly for and by the
homeowners of The Tradition.
Original Masthead Art by Jef Sturm.

The next issue is scheduled for Novemnber 1, 2002.
Send Articles & Comments to
Vince Franco at qualitykid@sc.rr.com
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Tradition Architectural Review Board
Volunteers Needed
Due to recent resignations from this board we need vol-

unteers. The ARB serves as the best way to protect
your neighborhood from losing sight of the Covenants

" and Guidelines. Anyone who would like to take your

turn on this comImttee should contact a membcr of the
Board of Directors or Danny Phillips at 235- 9338.

REMINDER: Before you start a project remember to
call the ARB or Covenants Committee to ensure there
are no problems that may cost you time or money.

Danny Phllhps ’)35 9338 or. Frank DAmato 235—8885,;_3_

contains information, activities, and social events
going on in the Tradition community.
The site also has links to the -
Men's and Ladies’ Golf Leagues.
http://www.qualitykid.com/tradition.htm

Give it atry
Send an email to qualitykid@sc.rr.com
if you have difficulty signing on. -

g

. Website sponsored by the Tradition Social Committee
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As you know the pool is officially open and is in full swing. The water aerobic classes have begun and
thanks to Juanita Moore, are a success. The pool clubhouse is a nice asset to the community and is being
used to its fullest. Every day and some nights we have card games, aerobics, mahjong, bridge tournaments

and meetings. This is a busy place!

The golfers came out for the June Bug Scramble but some got very wet! We had a rainy day lunch with
raffle and golf prizes. We made the best of the weather and had a good time with our neighbors & friends.

The Tradition 4™ of July Golf Tournament and Barbeque was a fun event. We had a great crowd, a
beautiful day and fun raffle. The Results: 1% Place: Larry & Daune Barksdale and Les & Ruth Cox, 2m
Place: David & Pat Gould and Tom Flecker & Tom Flecker Jr., and 3% Place: Rich Becker & Beth Carline
and Steve Kozoil & Keith Shannon. Closest to the Pin: Harry Stewart and Autry Moore; Joanne Foster and
Joan Sheldon. Longest Drives: Larry Barksdale and April Kuruc. Wow! You all played great golf!!!

(Pictures on Page 12)

Later that evening some of us even had energy left to go to the beach and watch the fireworks. How lucky
we are to have a lovely beach facility to enjoy celebrating our Independence Day.

The Tradition Social Committee is now able to support the new Tradition Community Website for one year,
thanks to your participation in the mulligan'sales and raffle. We were also able to replace ten folding chairs
which have seen a lot of use in the owner's pool clubhouse. Thanks for your support.

August 10™ Beach Party at Litchfield by the Sea. Thanks to Pat and Armand Cocuzza for delivering the
flyers. Ireally like volunteers. Hopefully, you have already made your reservation. See you there.

August 24™ Dog Days of Summer Golf Tournament. Don’t forget to sign up at the club.

September 1% Labor Day Golf Tournament.

September 20™ Tupelo Bay Par 3 Golf and Margaritas! 5:00 PM. We will have prizes for golf
and fun party. Signup as a single, couple or as a foursome. Space is limited. Watch for the flyer in

your mailbox.

October 19™. It was so much fun we are goiﬁg to do it again. Bowl-O-Rama #2. Come out and enjoy the
fun. (See below)

The Newsletter and the Website are working well to keep everyone in the community informed on events.
Check the pool clubhouse bulletin board for additional updates and changes to the calendar.

Do you bowl? Did you bowl in a past life? Do you know where your bowling ball is?
Do you like multi-colored rental shoes? If so, you will want to join us at the

-

We have a limited amount of lanes. Get a four-person team. Sign up with the Tradition Social Committee,
116 Cobblestone Drive by 10/1/02. $12.00 per person covers 3 games & rental shoes (if you need them),
one slice of pizza, one soda, & small prizes)
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On behalf of your Board of Directors, we hope you are enjoying summer of 2002. The very dry spring sea-
son took its toll on lawns and plantings, so as a result, you may have noticed many homeowners maintaining
or improving their landscapes, helping Mother Nature restore the beauty of our area.. :

We have noticed that our community swimming pool has been very popular since summer weather arrived.

We have not heard any complaints about pool behavior (shall we call it etiquette?) and compliment our resi-
dents who use the facility for being considerate. We also thank our social committee for planning well at-
tended fun activities, including the bingo night in June and the Red, White, and Blue golf event on July 4%,

We are fortunate indeed to have good facilities and an active social committee.

Do you think that everything about our common facilities remains the same? Well, look closely and you
- will note improvements are being made. We installed a new fountain at the recently dredged pond near the
Kings River Road entrance, to clarify the water. We made irrigation cxtensmns and placed additional sod
where needed. Our contractor is continuing storm drainage maintenance, cleanmg several outfalls. ThlS fall
(after the peak of the swimming pool season) we will add protectlve roof. OVerhangs on the east and west
ends of the pool clubhouse and replace doors. s ~ '

Because residents, your Board, and the Buildings and Grounds committee were not happy with performance
of our common areas landscape contractor, we cancelled the contract with the provider. Our new contractor,
Pryor Landscape Co did their first work right after July 4™ and the improvement in appearance was very
obvious.

The appearance of our properties enhances the natural beauty of the area and maintains the property values
of our homes. There are a few properties not being properly maintained, and owners not meeting their re-
spons1b111t1es are being notified. One special area of concern is rental properties—in those cases we notify-
ing the absentee owners. If there is no improvement, our action in line with the covenants is to engage a
landscape contractor to properly maintain the property, billing back the property owner for the cost.

We note a number of trees which are dead or partially so. I want to mention it is the property owner’s re-
sponsibility to have dead trees removed and dead tops trimmed away. The danger to our homes due to dead
trees falling or branches snapping off during windstorms or hurricanes is obvious. There are at least dozen
firms listed in the Yellow Pages who do trimming and removal. And, yes, please be sure to apply to the
Architectural Review Board, who will grant approval to remove trees after inspection of the property.

Thanks for being good neighbors, and please continue to be safety conscious as we go from summer into

early fall.
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As I drive, walk, and bicycle through our com- + Cement and/or plastic ornaments, birdhouses,
munity, I have noticed that the great majority of = benches, plastic butterflies are not permitted on

you are giving much time, energy and money in front lawns.
making your properties look beautiful. I want to ¢ Patio furniture left in front of houses.
compliment all of these residents for maintaining ¢ Cars parked overnight in streets for an extended

the beauty of our community. You also may number of days.
have noticed the resale pncgs.of homes have ¢ Yards not maintained by absentee owners; we
dramatically increased. This is a strong reason will contact these owners.

for all of us to follow the covenants.
When in doubt, please check the covenants or call a

Unfortunately, I must also comment on the committee member before spending your hard
smaller number of properties not conforming to earned money. We believe everyone’s intentions
the covenants. Many of these properties are are good but sometimes they fall outside of the

owned by absentee owners. Others are folks who  covenant guidelines.
may not have read the covenants. Our committee
is doing its best to remind all owners when viola-
tions are observed. The most common violations
at this time of the year are the following:

Your committee consists of the following:
Debbie Massie — 237-7420

Harry Stewart — 237-1305

Bill and Jeanette Renault — 235-3566

¢ Rust on sidewalks, driveways, street curbing Jim Lewis — 237-5159

and house sidings. Martin Robic — 237-8745
Two sources for residential iron/rust removal are:  Joan Sheldon — 235-2357
Waccamaw Management Company ' Frank D’ Amato — 235-8885

4] Maintenance Road, Pawleys Island,
Phone: 237-9551

Thomas Supply A E RO B I C S

Highway 17, Murrells Inlet, SC )
Phone: 651-6750 Wed. & Fri. 9-10 AM

Pool House
+Flowers/plants left in pots on front lawns.
These should only be on front steps or planted in
beds.
g Dsictirot Vrectony %e %y Dot Trellle
% Delete: . :
& Ahalt Sean & Kristine 237-1829 48 Prentice Court
: Courts Virgil & Joyce 235-9498 59 Cobblestone Drive
% Lesley Ken & Loyce 237-5111 635 Tradition Club Drive
: Sheppard Shep & Dottie 237-5127 1431 Tradition Club Drive
: Smith Mel & Nan 453 Tradition Club Drive

s Add: _
Appel Jeffrey & Lori Ann 453 Tradition Club Drive

; Beyma Ed & Betsy 235-3484 190 Sandfiddler Drive

. Fryman Gene & Kay 237-3380 635 Tradition Club Drive

' Linnane Bill 59 Cobblestone Drive
Malara Charlie & Nancy 235-9344 1431 Tradition Club Drive

% Ragin Kathryn 237-3380 635 Tradition Club Drive
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Wusm has been an mmportant part of New Jer-
sey native. Tony Freda’s li tarted[

He stayed w1th them for five yeafs”
‘ mghts and weekends while he‘i_w nt to.

Old Mﬂl Inn n. Sprmg ake \ ‘
nights a wcek Herc he met and became fnends_

- the theater



Tradition License Plates

There are a limited number of plates still
available for $5.00 each..
For information contact Paul Kelly at 237-1898.
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Meet Your Neighbors

At the monthly coffee klatch
(Starting again September 17™)

)

Every third Tuesday, 9:30 a.m.
at the Pool House
$1 donation at door

) @@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@
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Woater Aerobics -
at the Pool
Monday—Wednesday—Friday

9:00 to 10:00 AM
Contact Juanita Moore—235-2342

MAH]ONGG

~Anyone mterested m learnmg to play

Contact Lynn Autormo 237 7745

Join us Fridays at 9:30 a.m.

Our needleworkers group has taken some time off
during the summer and will be regrouping in Septem-
ber. Join our weekly gathering in the Oak Grille at
Pawleys Plantation. Beginners are welcome—we’ll
help you get started. Or if you would like to com-
plete that work you never finished and put away in the
closet years ago, whether it’s crocheting, cross-
stitching, crewel embroidery or needlepoint, please
come and meet our group on Friday mornings. Call
Betty Feno (237-5623) or Dot Franco (237-9190) if
you have any questions.

. ] P .
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Tradition Bridge Marathon

The 2002 Ladies Bridge Marathon has ended
with a luncheon held at Pawleys Plantation. A
wonderful lunch was enjoyed by all. The win-
ners were all seated at the same table , a feat
some felt. was by design but actually was just a
coincidence. The awards went to: First place,
Danny Phillips and Joan Ruane; Second place,
Norma Barrett and Mary Ann Keller; Third,
Bobbie Fleiss and Debbie Massie; Fourth,
Claire Kelly and Maxine Tache; and Flfth
Judy Migas and Shirley

Sullivan.

The Ladies Bridge Marathon has grown and is

_ to have two sections for 2003. Anyone who

has been considering joining the Marathon
needs a partner and should call Danny Phillips
at 235-9338 as soon as possible. Play will be-
gin in September and will conclude in June
with another awards event.

A delightful evening was enjoyed by The Cou-
ples Bridge Marathon at their awards party
held at The Tradition Club House. Many won-
derful cooks evidently play bridge as the food
was simply outstanding. The winners this year
were: First place Norm and Barbara Nuding,
Second place Jane Reynolds and David To-
elkes, Third place Jack and Shirley Sullivan
and Fourth place Ron and Eileen Belbutowski.
Everyone agrees rankings aren’t the only rea-
son to play but it is nice to be recognized with
a prize occasionally. We will be starting an-
other year of Couples Bridge Marathon in Sep-
tember. Anyone interested should call Danny.

&|  LADIES BRIDGE |+
| Wednesdays 12:30-4:30PM |
S Pool Club House
[o] F
C| Weekly Sign-up AllLevels | U

1 N
A For more information call
L Jane Reynolds 235-2023

X' SNACKS DRINKS o
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¥ Monthly meetings of the Garden Club are held at the Tradition Residents’ Clubhouse. The first meeting of

the new year will be Tuesday, September 10%. A social half-hour begins at 9:00 am and the featured speaker,
#f Laverne Davis, will demonstrate silk flower arrangements, starting at 9:30 am. All residents of Tradition are
¥ cordially invited to attend. Membership dues are $10, payable at the meeting, preferably by check. Please
gy join us!

g The new officers elected at the May meeting are Loretta Espey, President; Barbara Dymond, Vice President;
g Regina Wichrowski, Secretary; and Mildred Culpepper, Treasurer. The committee chairs are: Historian/

w Photographer, Jeanette Renault; Membership, Nori Thompson; Programs, Dot Franco & Skippy Esposito;
W Projects, Theresa Mishik & Clare Kelly; Social, Caye Branca, Genie Burg & Joanne Stewart; Sunshine,

¥ Ann MacDonald; and Ways & Means, Joan Murren. A'big pat on the back to all of these ladies who have
%7 volunteered their valuable time to our Garden Club. Ladies, we know this year will be special!
g Look for the Garden Club flier in your newspaper box in early September with further details.
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ive residents of The Tradition have completed the requirements for Master Gardener

Certification. Michael and Valerie Cole, Ginni Swenson, Nancy Palisin, and Claudia
Krauth all took the Master Gardener course given by Clemson Extension Service in cooperation with Brookgreen
Gardens. (Picture on Page 12) The classes were taught by Gary Forrester, Clemson Extension Agent, and encom-
passed 14 three-hour sessions, a grueling final exam, and 40 hours of volunteer gardening at a place of the stu-
dent’s choosing. One of the main purposes of the course is to spread knowledge about gardening in this area and
provide guidance as to where to look for answers to problems. The Master Gardeners Training Manual becomes
a bible.

During the course they received core training in soils and plant nutrition, basic botany, lawn management, ever-
green and deciduous trees, wood ornamentals, entomology, plant pathology, vegetable and fruit gardening, and
landscape design. Mr. Forrester also elaborated on local needs, meadow and wildflower gardening, and plant
propagation.

Following certification, one is eligible to join the Master Gardeners Association which meets once a month and
offers a variety of speakers and projects. Each member must contribute 40 volunteer hours annually to the Asso-
ciation. The local chapter has chosen the Murrell’s Inlet 2007 as a future volunteer project. Each month, volun-
teer hours and mileage must be reported to the Master Gardeners Association, which in turn reports to Clemson.

Both Michael and Valerie Cole do gardening in various areas of Brookgreen; Michael also conducts tours of the
gardens and Valerie does flower arranging for the restaurant and Welcome Center. Nancy works in the gardens at
Brookgreen, conducts botanical focus tours, and puts her course to work every day as Clemson Extension Service
employs her. Ginni and Claudia have concentrated their efforts on the Cultural Garden at the Low Country Cen-
ter, weeding, planting, watering, fertilizing and doing whatever needs to be done. This fascinating garden is im-
planted with old time heirloom vegetables and herbs such as feverfew, rue, hyssop, indigo, cotton, rice, peanuts,
tobacco, pear, peach and fig trees, beans, and corn. Everything here is raised from seed in Brookgreen’s green-
houses, then transplanted into the garden. No pesticides are used. They follow the IPM (Integrated Pest Man-
agement) course which teaches that pesticides are used as a last resort. They prefer natural things such as lady

bugs and praying mantises.

The Tradition Master Gardeners will be working with our Building and Grounds Committee and landscaper, §

assisting in the planning and selection of flowers prior to the spring and fall plantings. S g& :
CRED MR
ggfi;fi%
| 58

For further information about this course, you may either call Brookgreen or e-mail Gary Forrester at
GFRRSTR @aol.com. The next course will start on September 4 in Conway.
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Are you interested in good food and good
company? Several Tradition residents have
considered starting a Gourmet Diner’s Club.
Every two to three months the Club couples
would be divided into groups of four. One
couple of each group would host the dinner at
their home. The other three couples would be
assigned to prepare and bring a portion of the
dinner menu. Jt’s a fun time and provides an
opportunity to meet new people.

If you have any interest in joining such a
group, contact Dot Franco, 237-9190.

%%@4&

ef Sturm, who lives at 171 Deacon
§ Drive, has been asked to exhibit
his oil paintings at The Art Works in
» The Litchfield Exchange. Jefis a
graphic designer and artist. He's been
painting off and on for over 30 years and
has recently started to exhibit his work.
Next time you are at the Litchfield Ex-
change, drop in The Art Works and enjoy.

!Jvt_‘m_”t._w[-_\@{-r

%J@%z

The Tradition Swingers worked
very hard for the American Cancer Society’s an-
nual Relay for Life and it paid off. They made
over $11,000 for the charity. The Swingers re-
ceived an award for being the top money making
team. They raised money through the 50s Dance,
selling signage to local businesses, selling lumi-
naries in memory of loved ones and cancer survi-
vors, and a cake sale. Piggly Wiggly and BiLo
were the two largest contributors.
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Whether you're a seasoned golfer looking for some
practice or a beginner, the Ladies 9 Hole Golf
League can be an enjoyable day on the golf course.
The League plays every Tuesday. The sign up
sheet is on the Bulletin Board at the Golf Clubhouse
in the members’ room. Come out and have some
fun with these ladies.
Contact Claudia Krauth 237-7544
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Eagles Nest Golf Club (MBLI) May 9, 2002

Flight 5

1% Low Gross—Suzamne Strasser (96); 2™ Low
Gross—Beverly Brown (101); 1% Low Net—Elaine
Brush (68); 2" Low Net—TJoanne Stewart (96)

Flight 6

2™ Low Gross—Betty Ruff (105); 2™ Low Net—Pat
Cocuzza (68); Low Puatts—Sandy Blais

Member/Member Tournament May 23, 2002
Linda Mendicino and her committee did a great job
with this tournament! The red and white color theme
really dressed up the course and some of the outfits
were a hoot!! It was an alternate shot format.

The winners were: 1% Place—Dot Ellison & Connie
Hazard; 2" Place—Donna Culver & Linda Men-
dicino; 3" Place—Pat D’Amato & Sharon Delaney;
4% Place—Debbie Massie & Suzamne Strasser; 5%
Place—Rachael Coletti & Ginni Swenson.

Closest to Pin #2—Rachel Coletti; Closest to Pin
#4—Joanne Stewart; Closest to Pin #12—Ginni
Swenson; Closest to Pin #15—0ra Moore.

Longest Drive: Ora Moore

Most Accurate Drive: Debbie Massie

Circus Tournament
Wedgefield Plantation June 6, 2002
Four teams were accepted from Tradition

Winners: 1% Low Gross Team—Connie Hazard, Jane
Thomas, Lynda Browning, and Frankie Garber; 3™
Low Net Teamr—Bobbie Fleiss, Sandy Blaise, Geor-
gia McDowell, and Gail Lee; 4™ Low Net Team—Pat
D’ Amato, Joan Sheldon, Sharon Delaney, and Dot
Ellison.

Waccamaw Neck Match Play Challenge |
Pawleys Plantation, June 25 & 26, 2002

This year was the third year for this challenge. After
winning the first two years, the Tradition gals gra-
»;@ cmusly let the Pawleys Plantation gals win this
.. Very good sportsmanship, ladies!

We had two players recording Eagles this year:
May 7—Patsy Roberson on #17 at Tradition 7
using her three wood and nine wood while play- :Z P
ing with Debbie Massie, Jane Thomas, and
Maureen Lempert. :

July 2—Jane Thomas at Heritage Plantation on #1
holed out with her nine wood on the par 4 while
playing with Connie Hazard, Lynda Browning, and
Frankie Garber.

Ladies, if you play in any of the invitationals or
tournaments and want the results in the newsletter,
please make sure you give those results to me at
gailwlee@aol.com.

Pictures on Page 12

This gmup is composed of a great bunch of guys
who play golf on Wednesdays. Their primary
purpose is to have fun, enjoy good fellowship and

improve their golfing skills. Players of all handi-
caps are welcome. Contact Bill Huish at 237-
5631 if you are interested in joining us.

On June 26®, the association enjoyed their quar-
terly dinner at the golf club house. Chef Armand
Cocuzza and the Tradition Golf Club kitchen staff
prepared an outstanding cookout memu of sau-
sage, bamburgers, hot dogs, baked beans, potato
salad, and all the fixings. There was a lot of deli-
cious food and a good time was had by all !

The First Annual Gold Tee Nine Hole ~ §
Tournament is scheduled for Septem-
ber 4™, The Executive Committee is
crafting a fun day of golf, prizes,
awards, and pizza.
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September 20™ at Tupelo Bay
Margaritas, Chips and Salsa !
: Prizes and Fun :
PRRR AR R IR TR IR AR R R AR R RIS
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2002 Ryder Cup Tournament
This year’s Ryder Cup Tournament was a three-round event played on consecutive Mondays. Gam-
beski’s Gamblers, trailing after two rounds, made an amazing comeback to defeat the Strasser/Hajec
Hijackers 68 to 64 points. John Hendrickson made the second round more exciting with his first “ace”
of his golfing career. John’s “ace” was on hole #2 playing 150 yards. John’s playing partners were
Tom Strasser, Frank D’ Amato, and Lewis Bowers. John’s next goal is to shoot his age for 18 holes!!!

Congratulations, John.

Tradition vs. Crowfield—Home/Away Tournament |

The first half of the Home/Away was played on July 29" at the Tradition. The tournament was well
attended with a total of 56 players taking part. After 14 matches, Crowfield leads 17-11. A nice lunch

was served by the Tradition snack bar after the matches. The remaining matches will be held at Crow-
field on August 3. See Jim Massie if you haven’t signed up yet.

Two-Man Tournament
The Two-Man Team Tournament will be completed in late July. See the next issue for final standings.

The President’s Cup Tournament
This year’s tournament will be played July 8® through August 12",

Associates Club Championship

This year’s tournament starts on August 12,

Sadie Hawkins Tournament
This year’s tournament will be played on August 17" W1th lunch following. Ladies, get those guys

and sign up!!!

2002 Member/Guest
This year’s tournament will be played on Friday, August 30™ and Saturday, the 31%.

NOTE: Sign-up sheets for all events will be posted in the members room.

The Tradition Ladies Golf Association is sponsoring a golf tournament for
The Susan G. Komen Breast Cancer Foundation’s ‘Rally for A Cure’. This
tournament will be held on October 27™ 2002 at the Tradition Golf Club. The
tournament benefits a cause whose goal is early detection, awareness and re-
search in breast cancer. Watch for sign up information. Gail McLaughlin
and Kathy MacSorley are the Chairpersons
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Building and Grounds welcomed two new members to our committee. They are Jim Conway
and Jim Davis. New to the committee, but not new to the community. They both have already
shown interest in the welfare of The Tradition by volunteering for various projects to help in
keeping the community beautiful. We look forward to their input on future projects facing
Building and Grounds.

Progress is still being made on our efforts to make our community’s property more attractive.
Not being experts in the field of irrigation, we are still learning how to cope with the problem of
rust produced by our wells. In some areas it appears the-concentration of iron in the water hae
increased due to the lack of sufficient rain. Upon completion of the dredging of the rear pond,
we were able to refit the well to pump water into the pond rather then directly into the irrigation
system. This allows the iron to settle out of the water before it is used to irrigate the back en-
trance. The well water is also diluted by rainwater entering the pond. The well will not be used
when adequate rain fills the pond, but can be used to keep the pond at a proper level during dry
periods.

A small fountain has been placed in the rear pond to provide aeration to the water and keep the
pond fresh and free of algae. Fish, when available, will again be added to the pond to control
the growth of algae.

Maintenance work has just been completed to clear the areas where storm waters flow into the
ponds and conservation areas of our community. Please do your part in keeping sand, grass
clippings and other debris out of the roads and drainage areas. No grass or other garden brush
should be dumped near sewer outlets or anywhere else in our community.

Work is still progressing on the installation of paving blocks around our street signs. The hot
weather has curtailed the completion of this project but it will be completed thanks to the dedi-
cation of our volunteers who have given of their time and energy to the various tasks that de-
velop within our community. If you see them at work, do not be afraid to stop and thank them
for what they do for us.

We have engaged a new landscaper for the common areas. Improvements still have to be made
around the irrigation pumps where some shrubs were lost and to areas around utility boxes and
neighborhood signs. We are asking our resident Master Gardeners to assist with selection of
flowers when the seasonal planting is done and not leave it entirely in the hands of the land-
scaper.
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TOUR OF ITALY

Rev. Dr. Michael Cole and Mrs. Valerie Cole are hoping to host a 12-day tour of Italy,
» April 28 - May 9, 2003. The tour will include Milan, Verona, Padua, Venice, Ra-
venna, Florence, Assisi, Rome, Pompeii and Naples. The flight will be from Atlanta by
- " Lufthansa German Airlines and we will stay at four-star hotels all centrally located.
% Transport in Italy will be by deluxe motor coach. The cost will be $2,987, which will include
* all taxes and gratuities. All breakfasts and eight dinners are included. This is a first prelimi‘—
%nary notice and if you are interested contact either Michael or Valerie at 237-9962, email

* mcole@sc.rr.com.
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Member/Member Toumament 1st Place
Connie Hazard and Dot Ellison

Joan and Ed Sheldon Master Gardeners—Michael and Valerie Cole,
Claudia Krauth and Girmi Swenson

Historic Lane Block Party

Suzie and Dick Albright Jane and Emie Sementilli
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Memorial Day Tourmnament Winners
Allan & Ann MacDonald and Norm & Barbara Nuding

Joanne Foster and Armand C

Paul and Dottie Kelly

Suzarme Strasser and Ginmi Swenson selling
raffle tickets at the July Fourth Tournamernt

Old friends John Boyd and John Palazzo
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